

**CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE - PROTECTION TO PERSONS & PROPERTY**

Tuesday 5 June, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.

1. **CALL TO ORDER** - The Committee of the Whole for Protection to Persons & Property met on Tuesday 5 June, 2018 in Council Chambers at 7:00 p.m.

Attendance:

Chairman: Councillor John Hoyle
Vice Chairman: Councillor Bruce Boucher

Members: Mayor John Reinwald
Deputy Mayor Anne Giardini
Councillor Brenda Blimkie

Also Present:

Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk: Sherry Batten
Treasurer/Deputy Clerk: Tammy Whalen
Superintendent of Public Works: Scott Loos
Chief Building Official: Gordon Rollins

Absent:

Fire Chief: Kevin Waito

2. **DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST**

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.

3. **DELEGATIONS**

Ashley Pardy the Executive Director for the Deep River and District Hospital Foundation and Karen Crain spoke to the Committee about the foundations mandate and their upcoming campaign. The Foundation raises funds for enhanced patient care, capital projects and the equipment needed to sustain the services offered at the Deep River and District Hospital. The Committee was provided with an overview of the Diagnostic Imaging Equipment Campaign and its goal to raise \$1.75 Million dollars over two years.

Karen Crain introduced Simon Lawson the New President of the North Renfrew Snowmobile Association taking over for the outgoing President Paul Kelly. Karen and Simon provided the Committee with statistical information on the economic impact of snowmobiling to the Province and our area.

4. **FIRE DEPARTMENT**

- (a) The Fire Chief's report for the month of May 2018 was received and reviewed.

5. **BUILDING DEPARTMENT**

- (a) The Building Inspector's report for the month of May 2018 was received.
(b) The Building Inspector's mileage report for the month of May 2018 was received.

6. **EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS** - None

7. **POLICING**

- (a) Upper Ottawa Valley CPAC 1st Quarter Report was received and reviewed.

Councillor Blimkie reported that speeding on Plant Road is still an issue. She suggested that placing the portable radar speed indicator on Plant Road may help with reducing speeds.

8. **OTHER BUSINESS** - None

9. **CLOSED SESSION** - None

10. **ADJOURNMENT** - The meeting adjourned at 7:44 p.m.

John Hoyle
Chairman

Clerk